FULL COUNCIL – 6TH MAY 2008

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of Council held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Tuesday 6th May 2008 at 8:00pm
Present:


Councillor Pearl Banyard (In the Chair)
Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Tim Davies
Councillor David Dobbie
Councillor Elaine Hadley
Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson

Councillor Vaughan Hughes
Councillor Cynthia Isherwood
Councillor Paul Key
Councillor David Manning

Councillor William Parry

Councillor Roger Plastow
Councillor Kristan Smith
Councillor Ola Moran-Zietek
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Assistant Clerk to the Council 
Environmental Officer
Also in Attendance:

Seven members of the public

In turn the new Councillors stood up and introduced themselves to the Council and public.
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Kenneth Woolley
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor R. Plastow declared a prejudicial interest in agenda item 4 as his son was standing for co-option.
Councillor P. Key declared a personal interest in agenda item 11 as a founder member of the Levellings Working Group against the dog ban.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that the notes of the Full Council meeting on Tuesday 1st April 2008 be confirmed as a correct record.

4. CO-OPTION OF MEMBERS

Cllr. R. Plastow left the meeting at 8:03pm.

Cllr. D. Dobbie proposed James Plastow to stand for the North East Ward, seconded by Cllr. KJ. Smith.
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RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. D. Dobbie, seconded by Cllr. KJ. Smith that James Plastow stand on the Council for the North East Ward of Gainsborough.


Cllr. J. Plastow signed his Declaration of Acceptance and took his chair.

Cllr. R. Plastow returned to the meeting at 8:11pm.

Cllr. EJ. Hadley proposed Sally Jupp to stand for the North West Ward, seconded by Cllr. P. Banyard.
Cllr. D. Dobbie proposed John Ridley to stand for the North West Ward, seconded by Cllr. P. Key.

A total of 7 votes for Sally Jupp

A total of 7 votes for John Ridley
The Mayor Councillor Pearl Banyard gave her casting vote to Sally Jupp.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. P. Banyard that Sally Jupp stand on the Council for the North West Ward of Gainsborough.

Cllr. S. Jupp signed her Declaration of Acceptance and took her chair.
5. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE
No business to deal with.
6. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Chairman advised the Council that tea and coffee is available but must clean up after themselves.
7. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk advised that Steve Wiles from the Lincolnshire Highways Department would be attending the full Council meeting in June, any Councillors with any questions / queries for him are advised to inform the Clerk prior to the meeting.
The Clerk advised new Councillors that items on pink paper are of a confidential nature.

8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

i.
Mr Roy Ingham advised the Council that they should be proud of what they have done with the Levellings, i.e. banning dogs and tidying it up for people to enjoy.
ii.
Mr Stuart Morley read out the following letter: - 
“Dear Sir,

I understand at the last Council meeting a question was put to Councillor Dobbie which was not satisfactorily answered.
As the question was out outside the Council meeting I now wish to ask Councillor Dobbie again for his answer to the original question which is as follows: -
On scanning through the Councils new website I noticed that on your profile you describe yourself as a teacher.
Councillor, I wish to ask you outright, if this is true as sometime ago it was published in the press that you had been sacked for incompetence and favouring boys over girls.
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It was reported that in order to return to teaching you would have to undergo a twelve month re-training course.

Councillor can you confirm that you have undergone such a training course or are you misleading the public (or your employers) and fellow Councillors by describing yourself as a teacher?
Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend your next meeting so I hereby give authority for my husband Stuart Morley to ask the above question on my behalf”
Mrs J Y Morley”

Councillor D. Dobbie replied advising Mr Morley that he is CRB checked and asked him not to slander him.
Mr Morley added a supplementary question asking Cllr. D. Dobbie if it was true what he had read in a Retford paper regarding him pulling a female pupil out of a classroom by her hair.

Cllr. D. Dobbie advised that it was not true and there isn’t a document stating that.
iii.
Mr John Ridley brought the issue to Council about the Levellings gates not being open on the bank holiday Monday.
9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

There wasn’t any business to dispose of.
10. RECOMMENDATIONS OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN APRIL
Cllr. D. Dobbie declared a prejudicial interest as the Chairman of the Riverside Festival.

Cllr. D. Dobbie left the meeting at 8:23pm.
Cllr. EJ. Hadley proposed doing the same as last year and produce a rota for Councillors to attend the stand for an hour to speak to the public and put on some activities for the children to do.

Cllr. KJ. Smith proposed sending it to the Community Services Committee and moving to the vote, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KJ. Smith, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson to send to the Community Services Committee to organise the agenda / activities for the day.

Cllr. D. Dobbie returned to the meeting at 8:40pm.
11. NOTICE OF MOTION

i.
Councillor KJ. Smith has submitted the following motion.
“Mayor, 

Many months ago, Cllr Dobbie put forward the idea of an alcohol ban on the Levellings. I believe that it’s not within our powers as a Town Council to actually put a ban in place, we would have no legal enforceability. 

I think that there is a way forward to this situation. I therefore ask that this council writes to West Lindsey District Council, as the designated Local Authority, requesting that we meet to discuss the possibility of them issuing a Designation Public Places Order (DPPO). 
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DPPOs are orders made by local authorities under powers given to them under section 13 of the Criminal Justice and Police Act 2001. These powers make it easier for local authorities to designate places where restrictions on public drinking will apply and are available in areas that have experienced alcohol-related disorder or nuisance. 

There are examples of these being used in other areas: 

Newquay is a seaside town with a population of 20,000. It has a vibrant night-time economy and a total club capacity of 10,000 people. Newquay is currently a mecca for stag and hen weekends and is easily accessible by road or air. Drink promotions in its bars and clubs have however brought with them problems of underage drinking and alcohol-related crime and disorder. 
The powers to confiscate alcohol in a designated area and to confiscate alcohol from young people have been particularly useful in targeting alcohol misuse. 

Sufficient dedicated resources need to be available if confiscation of alcohol is to be effective. If carried out in a firm but fair manner there is very little friction caused by enforcing this legislation 

It is important to have high profile signs regarding the DPPO and one-way bins for the seized alcohol containers. 

Harpenden Town Council also worked with their local district council to set up a DPPO. 

I know that this isn’t a quick process, but as a representative of the Gainsborough population, I believe this is a worthwhile use of our time and resources. 

I so move” 


Cllr. D. Dobbie seconded the motion.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that under Standing Order 8.3 the motion be referred to the Management and Finance Committee for discussion.

ii.
Councillor KJ. Smith has submitted the following motion.

“Mayor, 

We now have a new opportunity to put behind us the problems with the previous dog control orders. At last, we are issuing new ones, as I requested many months ago. During the current time, I think this council should seize the moment to extend the dog walk on the Levellings. 

I move therefore, that we extend the current dog walk to include the perimeter of the whole of the park. This will require a new fence and more dog bins, but I think that it will move the park forward and once again make it a jewel in Gainsborough’s crown, rather than a source of division. 

I so move” 


Cllr. P. Key seconded the motion 


Cllr. D. Dobbie proposed an amendment for the last paragraph to read 
“I move therefore, that we extend the current dog walk to include the perimeter of the whole of the park once fenced around the grassed area. This will require a new fence and more dog bins, but I think that it will move the park forward and once again make it a jewel in Gainsborough’s crown, rather than a source of division.” 


Cllr. P. Key seconded the amendment.
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RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that under Standing Order 8.3 the motion be referred to the Community Services Committee for discussion.

12. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Management and Finance Committee
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting held on Monday 7th April 2008 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.

Economic, Environment and Leisure Committee

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that the notes of the Economic, Environment and Leisure Committee meeting held on Tuesday 15th April 2008 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
13. SCAMPTON

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. S. Jupp, seconded by Cllr. P. Banyard to send a letter of support to the campaign to retain the Red Arrows at Scampton.
The meeting concluded at 9:05pm.
Chairman
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